
Stonebroom Primary School Newsletter 
‘Together Aspire, Together Achieve’ 

KEEPING IN TOUCH 

Although most children have not been in school, we will con-
tinue to put together short newsletters to say that we are 

here if you need us—call school on 01773 872449. 

June 2020 Newsletter 

CLASSES 

A reminder of the classes and teachers for September: 

F1 (Nursery) - Mrs Beresford—Monkeys 

F2 (Reception) - Miss Johal covering Miss Gill’s maternity 

leave—Sheep 

Y1—Miss Rowland—Elephants 

Y2—Mr Scott—Meerkats 

Y3—Mrs Marshall & Mrs Hobot—Giraffes 

Y4—Mrs Marsh—Koalas   

Y5—Mr Moss—Dragons 

Y6—Mr Walmsley—Sharks 

All classes have extra support staff every morning 

MERIT BADGES 

Congratulations to the following children who have 
achieved the following merit badges: 

Green (25 merits): Lola R, Quinn P, Arlo R, Lydia H, 
Christian D, Gracie W, Joseph F, Lily L, Travis P, Cady-

Leigh N, Isla R, Grace S, Logan W, Jack S, Bobby H, 
Jackson M, Kirsty R, Lola-Faith B, Jayden L, Darcie-Mae 
I, Rio B, Ronan B, Alfie B, Taylor C, Lilli-Mai C, Peyton D, 
Macie-Leigh F, Ruby H, Jezemi K, Sophie M, Serenity M, 

Ellie-Mai P, Shantelle P, Phoebe-Grace P, Macie P, 
Ethan T, Savannah W, Jayden W, Paul W. Harrison B, 

Francesca G, Scarlett W, Courtney O, Raygen S, Kallum 
P, Jessica M, Alfie S, Sanel K, Owen P, Olivia S, Joseph 

G, Corin P & Troy S 

Blue (50 merits): Jack H, Evie-May A, Frankie W, Jess 
G, Joseph M, Jack B, Isobelle H, Allanah W, William B, 
Alana H, Alfie B-J, Mercy B, Huey C, Ellie C, Isabelle H, 
Amelia H, Leah K, Skye-Marie O, Joshua P, Amber R-D, 
Harry S-T, Tobi S-S, Kaden W, Ella H, Olivia S, Evie G, 

Ellie F, Lucy B & Lyndon W. 

Yellow (75 merits): Brisben E 

All of these children will receive a badge and certifi-
cate through the post. 

TRANSITION FROM NURSERY TO RECEPTION 

We will be holding a Face to Face Transition Meeting for 
parents of children in our Nursery who are moving into our 

Reception class this September. The meeting will take 
place in the hall on Wednesday 8th July at 10am and is 

for ONE parent only. It will consist  of a presentation from 
Mrs Beresford, Mrs George & Miss Johal and a Q&A ses-
sion. You will receive your information pack at the meet-
ing. If you are unable to attend, please contact school on 

01773 872449. 

SOUND SYSTEM 

Mrs Kaye’s Diving Club (IKSAC) raised some money for 
school on their Just Giving 
page earlier this year. We 
have now spent this mon-
ey on a new sound & visu-
al unit for the hall, thereby 
ensuring that all children 

will benefit, whilst remem-
bering Mrs Kaye’s love of 

music. 

Thank you IKSAC 

FREE SCHOOL MEAL VOUCHERS 

Free School Meal Vouchers will continue 
for those parents whose children are not 

yet returning to school. If your child is back 
at school, the kitchen is open and they will 

receive a hot dinner if they are eligible. 

RETURN TO SCHOOL PLAN 

As from 8th June, our Reception children have been attend-
ing school everyday in ‘bubbles’ of 8.The Year 1 pupils 

joined us on 15th June and the Year 6 pupils return on 22nd 
June . It is wonderful to have the children back in school. A 

risk assessment has been carried out and verified by all 
staff and governors and the process agreed by Derbyshire 

County Council.  

There has to be a staggered start and end to the school 
day, and also at lunchtime.—this ensures that the different 
groups of children do not meet and thus the risk of cross-

contamination is reduced. 

We cannot guarantee that the children 
within the small groups will maintain 
social distancing at all times, howev-
er, by keeping them in the same small 

groups with the same staff, we are 
reducing the risk. 


